
 
Facilities Committee Meeting 

March 19, 2018 
 
The Penn Manor School Board Facilities Committee meeting was called to order by Dr. Richard 
Frerichs at 8:00 a.m. in the board room at Manor Middle School on Monday, March 19, 2018. 
The following board members were present:  Dr. Richard Frerichs, Mr. Ken Long, Mrs. Nicki 
Nafziger, Mr. Carlton Rintz, and Mr. Mitchell Sweigart. Present from the Penn Manor 
administrative staff were Dr. Michael Leichliter, Mr. Chris Johnston, Dr. Jerry Egan, Dr. Cheryl 
Shaffer, and Mr. Charlie Reisinger. Also present were Mr. Chip Mathias, Dr. Phil Gale, and Mr. 
Larry Levato from Crabtree Rohrbaugh.  
 
A motion to approve the minutes of the May 19, 2017 meeting was made by Mr. Rintz and 
seconded by Mr. Long. The minutes were approved on a voice vote. 
 
Dr. Frerichs asked for any Citizen’s Comments.  There were none. 
 
Mr. Levato gave an update on the high school plan. There have been phasing meetings held and 
the design development drawings have begun. The Act 34 meeting will be scheduled soon and 
parking alternatives for the phasing are being considered. 
 
The tennis courts and the 66 E. Cottage Avenue work are currently out to bid. A fence will be 
erected along the western side of the Cottage Avenue property once the overgrown vegetation 
has been cleared. 
 
Mr. Johnston reported that he has been contacted by the youth baseball representatives regarding 
updates they would like to do to the Manor MS baseball field including the construction of 
dugouts. Mr. Johnston will continue to work directly with the representatives to develop a draft 
plan that meets the specifications of the school district. 
 
The next meeting of the Facilities Committee will be held on Monday, May 14, 2018 at 8:00 
a.m. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:59 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cindy L. Rhoades, Administrative Executive Secretary/Board Secretary 


